TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

September 17, 2014
Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, William LaScala, Robert Carroll, Peter Alduino, Richard Shaw, 
Kim Hughes -Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Walt Plankyl
Guests:

Ann Kutter-Planning Board Liaison
Jody Cross of Zarin & Steinmetz

Rob Aiello of JMC Engineering

______________________________________________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of August 20, 2014 were approved with a motion from Phyllis Bock and seconded by Peter Alduino.
Communications Received:
New York State Conference on the Environment.
Chairpersons Report:
None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

None
New Business:
BJ’s Wholesale Warehouse Yorktown / Staples Plaza redevelopment petition for a zoning map amendment tax lot # 36.06-7-75 & 76.  
Referred by the Town Board to rezone lot # 36.06-7-75 & 76 from an existing C-1 to a C-3 for the purpose of putting in a gasoline filling station. William LaScala and Richard Shaw question the benefit in changing the zone of the lot. Rob Aiello answers saying it is a better fit in C-3 as a filling station is not permitted in a C-1 zone. 
Question from Phyllis Bock on how the area will be lit. Rob Aiello states there will be lighting under the canopy, the overall center will be re-lit with LED lights instead of existing lights. The existing poles will be used. Phyllis Bock questions landscaping and if Hunterbrook is on the property. Rob Aiello says they will be replacing many trees in the island and additional trees in diamonds in the lot by the bank. Jody Cross states that there is only one other gas station within 1000 feet of the BJ’s gas station so they are within the requirements of the Town of Yorktown. They will be cutting the existing curb line to allow for fueling activity, and will have a 3” mountable curb. The station will have 6 pumps and 12 stations to fill. 
The Conservation Board Memo will state that there are no environmental impacts to changing the zone of the parking lot. 
Discussion:
The Conservation Board was made aware of changes to the Wetlands Ordinance as proposed by Bruce Barber to the Town Board.  As the Town’s advisory board we would welcome the opportunity to review the proposed changes to the law and provide comment.

The Conservation Board is here as a resource and guide for the Town and members of other boards when environmental questions and problems arise.  We are willing and able to serve the Town in this capacity and are more than happy to share our expertise for the Town’s benefit.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 P.M. with a motion proposed by Phyllis Bock and seconded by William LaScala.
